Transportation & Safety Committee Minutes, Wednesday, 9 March 2022
Attending: David Frank, Scott Jackson, Serafina Scheel, Evan Roberts (chair)

1. The meeting was called to order 7:35pm

2. The committee reviewed a letter to the Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board
requesting the installation of crosswalks on East River Road, and voted unanimously to
amend the letter to be addressed to the new council member, and MPRB
representative, and forward to the Board for their consideration.

3. Scott Jackson reported on concerns about parking at the corner of Thornton Place and
Yale Avenue resulting in reduced visibility, and inquired about what could be requested
to improve sightlines. The committee discussed the matter and suggested that Scott
gather more information, and draft a letter discussing possible solutions.

4. David Frank reported that an accident had occurred at the intersection of 27th Ave SE
and Delaware Ave SE. Sightlines for traffic proceeding south on Delaware are poor, as
illustrated in the photo below. The committee asked David to draft a letter requesting
that low-rise physical obstructions be placed in the no-parking zone on the northwest
side of the intersection (immediately adjacent to the photo location) to restrict car
parking, and improve visibility.

5. The meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm.




